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Akemashite omedeto gozaimasu!
Happy New Year!

2023 was a year where we have delved back into
our past and reflected on the many chapters

of Portland Japanese Garden’s story, and in
particular, where we began. Our organization
quite literally would not exist were it not for the
foresight, determination, and generosity of our
local and global community.

This sentiment was abundantly clear at our
6oth Anniversary Gala in Portland in October.
We were honored to have 500 people join us

at Portland Art Museum. It was an incredible
evening where we received a message from
actor, activist, and International Advisory
Board Member George Takei, a message from
Japan’s Prime Minister Kishida delivered by
Minister Fumito Miyake of the Embassy of
Japan in Washington, D.C., remarks on the
relevance and need for peace from Nobel Peace
Center Executive Director Kjersti Flogstad, and
a musical performance from Grammy Award

nominee Andy Akiho. The evening was a tangible

reminder of the community that we have built,
which transcends the boundaries of Portland,

Oregon.
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Nobel Peace Center Executive Director Kjersti Flggstad
delivers her key address at Portland Japanese Garden’s 60th
Anniversary Gala in Portland, Oregon.

Our gala was one of two notable gatherings

this past autumn. On September 21, the United
Nations International Day of Peace, we held
Japan Institute’s international Peace Symposium
at Japan Society in New York, New York. We then
followed this with two more symposia, in Cape
Town and Johannesburg, South Africa, timed to
the 30th anniversary of Presidents F.W. de Klerk
and Nelson Mandela’s Nobel Peace Prize awards.
These latest iterations of our series of symposia
explored what we all know to be true: public

and cultural spaces such as gardens can serve

as platforms for peacebuilding and community
engagement that inspire harmony and peace
beyond just one generation.

This generational mindset drives so many aspects
of what we do. When I was hired as CEO in

20035, I set to work surrounding myself with the
best in their field—people who had a proven
track record of leading organizations, had keen
foresight, and had expert knowledge of Japanese
gardens, culture, and history. I was fortunate that
two such people existed and were in Portland:
Cynthia Johnson Haruyama and Sadafumi (Sada)
Uchiyama. After years of dedicated service to
their community, Cynthia and Sada retired from
their positions at the end of 2023.

Fumito Miyake, Minister, Public Affairs Section, Embassy of
Japan in the United States conveying remarks on behalf of
Japan’s Prime Minister, Fumio Kishida at Portland Japanese
Garden’s 60th Anniversary Gala in Portland, Oregon.
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Sadafumi Uchiyama, Former
Chief Curator and Director of
the International Japanese
Garden Training Center.

Cynthia brought impeccable leadership as our
Deputy Director, something that is only surpassed
by her unwavering commitment and empathy.

I'm thrilled to share Cynthia will continue with
us on a part-time basis guiding Japan Institute
through the completion of its campus remodeling
project. Sada served as Chief Curator since 2021,
was Garden Curator from 2008 to 2021 and was

a Board of Trustees Member before that. Sada

is the embodiment of what a gardener should
represent: selfless commitment and devotion to
fostering something greater than himself that will
outlast his lifetime. I'm delighted to announce
that Sada has been named Curator Emeritus and
will continue to instruct with our International
Japanese Garden Training Center.

I am also excited for the future. In January, our
Chief External Affairs Officer, Lisa Christy,
assumed the title of Executive Director of
Portland Japanese Garden. For nearly a
decade, Lisa has been a sterling leader in our
organization, whose work has bettered the
experience for our members and guests. As for
physical Garden stewardship, we will continue
to remain in excellent hands pertaining to
maintenance, design, and oversight of garden
spaces, with our Garden Curator, Hugo Torii.

Hugo Torii, Garden Curator.

Cynthia Johnson Haruyama,
Former Deputy Director.
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Lisa Christy, incoming Executive
Director of Japanese Garden
beginning in 2024.




“The Tree,” Portland Japanese Garden’s beloved
and highly photographed maple, in winter.

2024 will be a remarkable year for Portland
Japanese Garden and Japan Institute. This year
marks the 65th anniversary of Portland’s Sister
City relationship with Sapporo, one of the oldest
and most profound connections of this kind. To
celebrate, we will be hosting an art exhibition
and events to commemorate this special bond.
Additionally, this year will be filled with even
more inspiring programming from Japan Institute,
including some new Peace Programming right
here in Portland.

With the calendar turning, we begin the next

60 years of our existence. I look forward to
continuing to pursue this crucially important
work of cultural exchange with you so that we
can help move our world ever forward into a more
peaceful and harmonious future.

With gratitude,

e

Steve Bloom
Chief Executive Officer

Tyler Quinn
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Below are remarks that International Advisory
Board Member Koichi Nezu prepared ahead of
Portland Japanese Garden’s 6oth Anniversary
Gala in Tokyo in May of 2023, printed with his
permission.
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International Advisory Board Member,
Koichi Nezu

I would like to say a few words as a co-host of
this gathering and a member of the International
Advisory Board.

I am really glad to see so many people here at this
gala party to celebrate the sixtieth anniversary of
the Portland Japanese Garden today. Thank you
so much for coming.

I first began to provide assistance for the PJG in
2012. I vividly remember the first time I visited it
together with the architect Kengo Kuma. There
before my eyes was a splendid, beautiful Japanese
garden that had been perfectly tended. In an
instant, I could see that it was the number one
Japanese garden in all of North America. Now,

I am convinced it is the best in the world. I also
recall how deeply moved I was by the outstanding
character of the PJG patrons [ met during my stay
in Portland, and particularly Ms. Arlene Schnitzer,
who sadly is no longer with us.

The naming of the Nezu Gate in the PJG is indeed
a great honor for my family, and I can assure you
that [ will never forget it as long as I live. I would
once again like to thank you from the bottom of
my heart for this honor. I shall end my comments
with two additional expressions of gratitude.
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Firstly, as a citizen of Japan, I would like to thank all
of the patrons and people of Portland who built this
wonderful Japanese garden and have supported it
through continual maintenance work to constantly
keep it in excellent condition over the last sixty
years.

Secondly, I would like to thank Steve Bloom. With
his superb leadership, planning capabilities, and
dedication, he has not only told the world about
the Japanese garden and deepened ties of goodwill
between the United States and Japan, but also
heightened the existence of the PJG to the level of a
precious commitment to world peace. For this, I am
filled with a profound sense of appreciation.

Thank you, Mr. Bloom.
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